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Welcome to Tony Clementi, our new Assistant 
Manager. Tony has been a Back-up Manager and 

a Crew Services coordina-
tor with the Fair.  Tony is 
working in the Eugene 
office until Main Camp 
starts, then will be on-site 
until after the Fair.  You 
can reach him at tony@
oregoncountryfair.org. 
Look for a bio of Tony in 
next month’s Fair Family 
News.
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March
24 	 Elders Committee Meeting, 7 pm, 

OCF office, 442 Lawrence, Eugene
31	 Registration packets mailed to Booth 

reps

April
2	 Work Session on Camping,  

noon to 4 pm, OCF site
4	 Board of Directors meeting, 7 pm, 

EWEB Community Room
4	 Fair Family News deadine
12	 Land Use Management and 

Planning Meeting, OCF office, 442 
Lawrence Street, Eugene

17 	 Highway Pickup, 10 am, Meet at the 
Ware Barn at OCF Site. 

23	 Wildflower Walk, 1 pm, meet at 
Ware Barn, OCF site

28	 Elders Committee Meeting, 6 pm, 
OCF office, 442 Lawrence, Eugene

May
2	 Board of Directors meeting, 7 pm, 

EWEB Training Room
2	 Fair Family News deadline
7	 SPRING FLING
10	 Land Use Management and 

Planning Meeting, OCF office, 442 
Lawrence Street, Eugene

26 	 Elders Committee Meeting, 6 pm, 
OCF office, 442 Lawrence, Eugene

June
4	 Main Camp open for business
6 	 Board of Directors meeting, 7 pm, 

EWEB Training Room
6 	 Fair Family News deadline
15	 Mandatory Food Booth meeting,  

7 pm, Harris Hall, Eugene
26  	 Board of Directors meeting (July 

meeting), Fair site

JULY
8, 9, 10 – THE BIG ONE!!!

Highway Pickup

Alice Ferguson..............Security
Andy Strickland...........Caretaker
Auntie Em.....................Quartermaster
Bob Nisbet.....................Main Camp Security
Candace Goodrich.......Registration
Chad Anderson............Office Town
Chad Miebach...............Lot Crew
Chris Roop....................Traffic
Cindy Pack....................Fire
Coriene Aubuchon.......Pre/post Security
David Anderson...........Lot Crew
Dorna Baumann...........Peach Pit
Elaine Walters...............Lot Crew
Greg Kaylor...................Recycling
Hank Carver.................Dog Control
Hilary Acton.................Recycling
Howard McCartney.....VegManEcs
Jack Makarchek............Construction
Jeanette Hardison.........Community Village
Jennifer Osterhout........Pre-Post Security
Jerry Shawl....................Pizza Company Booth
Jill Liberty......................Childcare
Jim Newhall..................Construction
John Morrell..................Main Camp
Jon Dowd.......................Pre-Post Security
Joseph Newton.............Recycling
Juanita Kirkham...........Lot Crew
June Sederbaum...........Registration
Karl Welch.....................Lot Crew
Keven Dow....................Booth #465
Kimberly Gladen..........Community Village
Kirk Shultz....................Construction
Linda Mooney...............Traffic
Liz Olhsson...................Information
Loretta McNally...........Quartermaster
Lori Abney....................Water Crew
Martin Anderson..........Media
Michael Ottenhausen...Fair Family News
Michael Sanada............Traffic
Michael West.................Water
Palmer Parker...............Fair Central
Peggy Whelan...............Traffic
Penny Larsen................Pre-Post Security
Pete Barron....................Lot Crew
Rebecca Gandy.............Quartermaster
Sarah Cairo....................Registration
Sharon Greenfield........Quartermaster
Tim Nakayama.............Admissions
Toby Robinson..............Pre-Post Security
Tom Noddy...................Vaudeville
Travis Darwin...............Recycling
Zak Schwartz................Backup Manager

Happy Birthday to Our
Fair Family Aries

More Fair volunteers are needed to help with 
the quarterly roadside cleanup along Highway 
126 near the Fair site. Please mark your calendar 
for the 2011 dates, all on Sunday: April 17, Aug. 
14 and Oct. 16. Meet at 10 am at the Ware Barn. 
The more volunteers, the merrier!

Some of you may still not be on the lists of 
your choice, namely, the mailing list that will 
get you this newsletter every month and/or 
the membership list so you can vote!!!! So, 
check some of the following and mail to: OCF, 
Membership/Mailing, 442 Lawrence Street, 
Eugene, 97401.

[	 ]	I am not receiving the Fair Family News. 
Please put me on the mailing list.
[	 ]	I do not know if I am on the membership 
list. Please verify my name and send me a 
membership application if I am NOT on the 
list.

I am with (Crew or Booth):

Crew/Booth #:
Crew Leader/Booth Rep:

Who can verify my participation:

My name:

Email address:

Mailing address:

[	 ]	This is a new mailing address.

Get on the FFN and/or
 Voting Membership List

FFN 
Live Wires

Michael “Hot Wire” Ottenhausen
Niki “Circuit Breaker” Harris

Mary “Dimmer Switch” Doyon
Dan “Ohms” Cohn

Brad “Ground Wire” Lerch
Cynde “Switch” Leathers
norma “transformer” sax

Suzi “Short” Prozanski

T h e  h o u r s  o f  o p e r a t i o n  f o r 
Crew Wristbands, Registration/
Tro u b l e s h o o t e r s ,  a n d  Ve n d o r 
Wristbands is changing. Please note 
our new hours:
     Wed., July 6  . . .    9 am - 10 pm
     Thur., July 7 . . .    9 am - 10 pm
     Fri., July 8 . . . . .      9 am - 9 pm
     Sat., July 9 . . . . .      9 am - 9 pm
     Sun., July 10 . .   10 am - 2 pm

If you get your wristband from 
Security,  Entertainment,  Spoken 
Word, Community Village, Energy 
Park, or Teen Crew check with them 
as to their hours of operation.

 New Wristband Hours

Welcome Our New 
Assistant Manager
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Your Board of Directors and your new camp-
ing crew invite you to a workshop/discussion 
concerning camping at the OCF on Saturday, 
April 2 from noon - 4pm at the fair site.  We will 
address some of the issues were brought up at 
last year’s camping discussion and present some 
ideas to go forward.

For more info, contact Chewie at ocfvegman@
gmail.com.

Camping at the Fair

Check out video from 1983 Fair! 
http://www.youtube.com/howzie39
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Port of Siuslaw 
RV Campground 

along the river,  
open year round, 

105 sites,  WiFi, 
sport and commercial marina, 

walk to Old Town Florence, 
one hour from the Fair site,

only minutes to the beach & dunes.  

541-997-3040
http://portofsiuslaw.com

10% off
with this 

ad

Eclectic Healing 
Shop

 50 E. 25th Ave. Eugene,Or.                   541-334-5025

Healing Jewelery
Healing Crystals

Healing SaltBooks

Healing Tools

Unique and Potent
     Herbal Teas       Tonics       Tinctures       Elixirs   

full line of Herbal Junction products

Deane Morrow Ceiling Tile 
Suspended Acoustical Tile Ceilings 

El Roacho,  Booth L86 

cell: 541-740-4533 
CCB# 39860 deanemorrow@yahoo.com 

Fruit of the Sixties
The Founding of the Oregon Country Fair

M o r e  i n f o  o n l i n e :  w w w. s u z i p r o . c o m

Buy locally!
 Ask your favorite bookstore to order

“Fruit of the Sixties” from Partners West

400 fun pages of Fair & community history 
plus color photos, notes & more

3/26  L. A. Guns / Prophets of Addiction
3/31  Peelander-Z / Anamanaguchi
4/2    KRVM’s Women in Blues
4/7    The English Beat
4/8      Elephant Revival / Head for the Hills
4/9    Everyone Orchestra / Steve Kimock
4/15  Christian Martin / Luke Mandala
4/16  Hot Buttered Rum / Danny Barnes
4/20  Daedelus / Tokimonsta / Shlomo
4/22  The Bridge / Quick & Easy Boys
4/23  Devil Makes Three / Brown Bird

BOOTH 290 • ACROSS FROM MAIN STAGE

Soyworld print ad for the Oregon Country Fair Family newletter
Draft    P. Rockwell   05/6/10   503-890-5728 

TO DO:

$1 coupon for June
Fair Family Special

Rotate concepts for other 
months

TEAM:

Jan: Creative director, logo 
design

Peter: Designer

Seth: Additional graphics, 
review ads

Jorjan: Media contact, 
review ads

DUE DATE:

 FOR FINAL ART
MAY 8, 2010

Graceland Café
Soyworld’s $1 OFF

withcoupon
$1 OFF

withcoupon

T A S T Y !   

    V E G A N !   

         B U R G E R S !  

Recently Unclassified Material
We accept UnClassifieds up to 30 words for $5 

each, per issue. Send listing with $5 to O.C.F.-F.F.N. 
442 Lawrence St. Eugene, OR 97401.  Questions, or 
for information about display underwriting Email 
bradlerch@aol.com or call Brad @ 541- 485-8265 
(UnClassifieds not paid for by layout won’t run.) 

We missed last year’s Fair, but gained a new daugh-
ter! Looking for someone willing to share booth 
space. I build hand forged garden tools. Please call 
406-522-9443 / tuliestlin@hotmail.com.

Richard Grimaldi, MP.W.

Counseling

Individuals • Couples • Families
(541) 344-7604 

Buy a game at the Fair in booth L74  
or order one at flowercandles.com. 

heartwood naturals
a cooperative of

local handmade goods
25+ Unique Vendors

Open Everyday 11am - 6pm 

Located on the corner of 6th & Olive in the Heron building
Chason@heartwoodnaturaltoys.com 541-501-7031
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This newsletter is direct-
ed to the Oregon Country 
Fair Family and all mate-
rial is volunteered from the 
membership.

Opinions expressed here 
are those of the authors and 
do not necessarily reflect 
the policies of the Fair or 
the FFN.

Letters must be limited to 
300 words. They will be ed-
ited for length and clarity. 
Please include name, Fair 
Affiliation and a method of 
communication (i.e. phone 
number or e-mail).

Family Letters
This newsletter is direct-

ed to the Oregon Country 
Fair Family and all mate-
rial is volunteered from the 
membership.

Opinions expressed here 
are those of the authors and 
do not necessarily reflect 
the policies of the Fair or 
the FFN.

Letters must be limited to 
300 words. They will be ed-
ited for length and clarity. 
Please include name, Fair 
Affiliation and a method of 
communication (i.e. phone 
number or e-mail).

Family Letters

Donation on Behalf of Jill Heiman
Dear Jack Makarchek,

In your capacity as president of 
the Board of the Oregon Country 
Fair, please accept the enclosed do-
nation in the amount of $2,382.72 
from the Jill Heiman Memorial Fund.

At the time of Jill’s untimely 
death, a group of her friends came 
together informally to raise money 
for a bench in her beloved Hendricks 
Park. Among the group was Cynthia 
Wooten, Debra Ehrman, myself and 
several others interested in honoring 
Jill with her dream of being on the 
bench. You see, Jill always hoped she 
would one day serve on the Lane 
County bench as a judge — we just 
made part of her dream come true. 
The bench is lovely and serves as 
a place at the end of a long walk 
through the park to gather and think 
about the contributions Jill gave to 
this community. The bench is per-
manently maintained so the funds 
are not needed to sustain the care of 
the bench.

The bench was built, installed 
and dedicated many years ago, 
leaving a small amount of money 
in the Oregon Community Credit 
Union Jill Heiman Memorial 
Account that I have informally 
maintained. Over the many years, 
I have personally claimed the in-
terest, waiting for direction for 
the remaining balance. Today I 
had occasion to be at the Oregon 
Community Credit Union and 
asked that the account be closed 
and a cashier ’s check be made 
to the Oregon Country Fair Jill 
Heiman Memorial Account for the 
Jill Heiman Vision Fund. It is long 
overdue to put these funds to work 
and help build a better community 
for all.

Very truly yours,
Ann Aiken

P.S. Please thank your Board for 
all the hard work they contribute to 
this amazing effort each year.

Dear Fair Family,
As Jon Stewart said “If we am-

plify everything we hear nothing.” 
When did the rules change to al-

low generators to run during hours 
that the Fair is open to the public? 
That’s not right.

In the past many entertainers — 
Artis, Tom Noddy, Opal Creek and 
others — have performed impromp-
tus in front of our booth. There are 
many times when old friends meet 
and just start jamming, but with 
the sound levels now it does not 
happen. The magic of spontaneous 
acoustic music has fewer places to 
manifest its beauty at the Fair the 
last few years.

The sound volume at our booth 
made it very difficult to transact 

business without yelling into the 
person’s ear. If you are unfortunate 
enough to have a booth midway 
between two amplified stages, it’s 
even worse. The sales have been 
going downhill the last few years 
and it may get to the point where I 
will not be able to afford to pay the 
rising booth fee.

I think we should kill the gen-
erators and pull the plug on most 
of the amplified stages or develop 
guidelines and a monitoring and en-
forcement team with enough power 
to pull the plug when needed. 

Thanks for your ear and I hope 
it gets fixed.  
Bill Buchner
Booth L09, crafter since 1978

Dear Fair Family,
Greetings! I don’t see a place to 

respond otherwise, so I thought I’d 
pass on that I LOVE that you’ve 
included the “Tales of Love & 
Romance at the Fair” section in the 
FFN. With so many we’re having 
to wish “Fair thee well” to as they 
transition, the stories of folks shar-
ing their earthly delights of love 
seems balancing somehow.

Thanks so much. 
Namaste, 

Savona Holmes 

Hello Dear Hearts,
I was so pleased to see Diane’s 

suggestion (Feb. 7 Board Minutes) 
that the Craft Committee visit the 
issue of a Booth Rep’s authority to 
remove a longtime crafter.

This issue has been on my heart 
for a while, knowing that a Booth 
Rep, two years ago, removed dear 
friends who had been in the booth 
for 26 years — longer, in fact, than 
the Booth Rep. The people invited 
in lasted only a year before mov-
ing on to another space, but the 
elders were not invited back in. 
They were given temporary space 
nearby for two years but Fair poli-
cy prohibits them from occupying 
the temporary space again, and 
as of now, they have no space this 

year. Sad for all the repeat loyal 
customers — Fair Family and visi-
tors — used to finding their smil-
ing faces in the accustomed area.

I have wondered if the Elders 
Council could appropriately me-
diate similar situations. This par-
ticular situation has been pre-
sented to the Elders Committee 
as well as the Board, in the first 
step toward its presentation to 
the Craft Committee. Now that 
that has happened, I trust that the 
committee will find the time and 
inclination to pursue the subject.

Thanks and Blessings to all!
LiBette Porter
Elder, formerly of Golden Light 
booth and Health and Healing, 
Community Village 

Amplified Music Prevents Fair’s MagicMediate Booth Rep Issues

Tales of Romance 
a Big Hit

MAY 7, 2011 Doors open at  open 
6:30 pm

Please contact norma by May 1 (office@oregoncountryfair.org or 541-
343-4298) to donate an item for the raffle.

Can’t be at the Spring Fling?  Don’t miss out on the fun - you can buy 
raffle tickets through the mail.  Send a check ($5 per pack of 6 tick-
ets) by May 4 to OCF Spring Fling, 442 Lawrence Street, Eugene, OR 
97401.  Please make check out to OCF. We’ll mail your prize(s) if you 
win. Raffle tickets will also be available at Sue Theolass’ candle booth 
at Eugene Saturday Market starting April 2.

THE OCF’s WILDLY SUCCESSFUL 
ART CAMP FOR TEENS.

and special guests

See! Buy! Ooh and Aah! 

2011 Poster
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Fair Thee Well: Mira Rainy

Fair Thee Well: Stephen Gelman

Cheryllynn Keenan, aka Cheri, aka Mira Rainy, 
longtime Community Village participant and Sew-
Op co-founder, left this earthly plane on Feb. 17, 
succumbing to ovarian cancer with courage and 
love in Cottage Grove, Ore. Mira ran the Mira’s 
Perceptions booth at the Oregon Country Fair and 
Saturday Market.

She was born Cheryllynn Hoback in Eugene on 
Aug. 21, 1946, to Dean and Elva “Jewell” Fisher 
Hoback. Her military family moved around for 
most of her life until they finally settled down in 
the Mohawk Valley, where Mira became a Marcola 
fairy. 

Mira traveled in the bus brigades of the early 
1970s with tofu maven Toby Alves and “school 
bus Gary.” In the mid-’70s Mira and Susan Tomato formed 
a sewing cooperative, the Eugene Sew-Op. The Sew-Op par-
ticipated in Community Village from its beginning as the Ap-
propriate Technology area in 1976. By 1979, Mira had joined 
the Village Coordinating Council, as documented in Fruit of 
the Sixties (page 337). Truly an artist and crafter, she designed 
gusseted pants and wedding dresses, recycled crochet into 
dresses, and beaded fine jewelry.

Always the adventurer, Mira explored many facets of our 
Fair. She worked with the Ritz, the Fair Family News and 
Office Crew, and the Water Crew. Mira did not hesitate to 
say yes when asked to be the secretary for the Elder ad-hoc 
committee in 2000.

She graduated from the University of Ore-
gon with a bachelor’s degree in education. She 
worked as an artist, as an in-home care provider, 
as an office assistant at Senior Connections, as re-
ceptionist and marketing and sales office assis-
tant with Out to Lunch Gift Manufacturing and 
as a receptionist for Newood Display Furniture 
Manufacturing Co.

In 1993 and 1994, she was secretary and han-
dled base operations with Auntie Em for Oregon 
Event Enterprises Deadicated Volunteers dur-
ing the Grateful Dead shows at Autzen Stadium. 
Mira went back to school, earning a degree in 
Alcohol and Drug Counseling from the Univer-
sity of Oregon. She then worked with White Bird 

Clinic/Chrysalis.
She was married four times, the last to Timothy Keen-

an on Aug. 17, 2005, in Las Vegas. She is survived by her 
husband, and by son John Rutherford of Myrtle Point and 
daughter Rowan Singer of Seattle.

Mira was a beautiful, many-faceted diamond and she 
touched many hearts. She asked that we celebrate her life on 
her birthday (Teddy Bear Picnic weekend), Sunday, Aug. 21, 
2011, at Community Village at 9 am. However, she leaves us 
a message for NOW to harmonize in unity of equality, a way 
of life: “Be kind in your living. Be Generous with Love and 
Be Thankful with your smiles and Laughter!”

Stephen Richard Gelman passed into the light 
on Feb. 3 at the age of 65 surrounded by the love 
of his family and friends at his home in Eugene. 
Born in 1946 in Chicago, Illinois, to Jane Knee and 
Albert Gelman, Steve moved with his family to 
Santa Monica when he was 2 years old. He moved 
with his wife and children to Eugene in the early 
1980s.

At a young age, Steve showed incredible artis-
tic talent. He mastered many mediums, including cartooning, 
poetry, perspective drawing, figure drawing, woodworking, 
furniture repair, reupholstering, jewelry making, metal work-
ing and goldsmithing. An engineer and designer, he made 
custom tools for his drum making business, Little Thunder 
Drums. A fixture at Saturday Market and the Oregon Coun-
try Fair, he would rebuild and repair booths and made stair-
ways for them at his shop on Bailey Hill Drive.

Steve was an avid fisherman and often took people who 
were mentally challenged out to the lake to fish with him. 
He knew many forms of Tai Chi Chuan and taught kids on 
the mall and volunteered at Laurel Hill Center. Steve was an 
activist campaigning for medical and religious freedoms, and 
for hemp usage as medicine, fuel, clothing, food and building 

materials. He was a kind, enthusiastic, generous, 
pacifistic soul who always wanted to lend a hand 
or tell you what he knew. He shared his knowl-
edge on everything and wanted to be your friend.

Steve met Jeri, the love of his life, and they mar-
ried in 2000 in Eugene under the enormous cherry 
tree in the Owens Rose Garden on a hot August 
day. They were both ever happier for sharing their 
love and understanding that, each other’s heart 

was, and still is at this very moment, One heart.
Steve is survived by his wife of 10 years, Jerilyn Spring. 

Steve had three children from previous marriages: Cassandra 
Drive of Forest Grove, Oregon, Jesse Nine of Springfield and 
Aaron Nine-Gelman of Eugene.  Steve also had five grand-
children: Maia, Chloe, Julian, Elia and Ethan. Another grand-
son is on the way. Stephen also has two surviving brothers, 
Michael Gelman of Veneta and Peter Gelman of Junction City.

A Celebration of Life was held March 19 at the Unitarian 
Church in Eugene. 

Correspondence may be sent to: jerispring@comcast.net
Gifts in tribute may be sent to Arica Institute: P.O. Box 645, 

27 North Main Street, Suite #6, Kent, CT 06757.

By Etienne Smith, Main Camp, and Suzi Prozanski, Fair Family News

A celebration of life will be held for Tommy Rhea on April 20 at 3:30 at the Fair site. Please contact Amy Rayfield at 
abrayfield23@q.com or 541-726-0970 for more information. Tommy’s Fair Thee Well notice appeared in the February issue.

Child: Nathaniel Desmond Even 
Time/Date: Born approximately 11 pm, on Saturday, Feb. 26, 2011 
Parents: Heather Hallock (Pre-Post Security) and her partner, Erin Even
Sibling: 3-year-old Keagan ... and she’s thrilled at having a baby brother!
Details: A big boy —- 21 inches long and weighing in at 9.8 pounds. He has blonde 
hair, blue eyes and already loves jazz.

Celebration of Life: Tommy Rhea
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Board members present: John “Chewie” Burgess, Katie Cousins, Paxton Hoag, 
Lara Howe, Jack Makarchek, Deane Morrow, Jon Pincus (alternate), Indigo Ronlov 
(facilitator), Anna Scott (alternate, voting for Diane), Jon Silvermoon, Lawrence “LT” 
Taylor; and not: Diane Albino.  Peach gallery, staff and officers present: 42 at the 
beginning, 27 after the break.

 

Agenda Review
Old business:  Donation Requests for Project Homeless Connect, Luper Cemetery, 

Fern Ridge Rotary Club, and Willamette Wildlife; Capital Project proposals; Appoint-
ments- Youth Stage Co-coordinators Marilyn Walker and McKenzie Heyler, Peach Pit 
Coordinator Amy Wolfsen, Prefair Kitchen Co-coordinators Brooks Quinn and Betsy 
McCluer; Peach Power charter revision (Anna); AM Hire (Indigo); By-Laws Revision 
(Katie); Dog Policy (Jon S); Negotiate and execute property acquisition (Jack); Clarify 
scope of Executive Director / Operations Manager authority (LT) 

Tabled business:  Board Liaisons (Indigo); Camping Crew (Chewie); Bi-Lingual 
Advertising (Anna); Clarifying Personnel Manual (Jon)

Announcements
The Spring Fling is on May 7th.  The Highway pick-up is April 17, 10am at the 

warebarn.  A Wildflower Walk is April 23, 1pm at the warebarn.  (norma)
Fair Family members who have passed away recently include Mira Rainey (craft-

er, community village, office crew), Steve Gelman (crafter) and Roger Hart (crafter).  
(norma)

The Sasquatch Brew Festival is on May 7th at the Hilton.  Contact me to volunteer.  
(Chewie)

The Culture Jam registration starts on April 1, call that day, it fills up fast.  Staff 
applications are due April 15th.  (Robin)

Recognition and thanks go to those coordinators who are stepping down from 
Pre-Fair Kitchen, Peach Pit, and the Youth Stage.  (Lara)

The 31st Beaver Open hacky sack tournament is planned.  The members look 
forward to expressing their appreciation through volunteer work the week before 
Culture Jam.  (Paul Vorvick)

Project Homeless Connect is scheduled for March 17th at the Fairgrounds and 
they still need staff volunteers and donations.  Donations can be delivered to any St. 
Vinnie’s.  Indicate it’s for the event.  (Richie Weinman)

The annual general membership meeting for CCPA at the WOW Hall is tenta-
tively the second Tuesday in May.  To run for the board, a person must be a member 
30 days in advance.  (Jon P)

Approval of minutes
Indigo moved, Chewie seconded, to approve the minutes of the February 7, 

2011 meeting.  The motion passed 10-0.

Donations
Recording Secretary’s Report:  The Consent Calendar for donation requests has 

four requests asking for a total of $5000.  Eight new requests have been received, 
totaling $3500.

The Consent Calendar was discussed and three of the four requests (Project 
Homeless Connect, Luper Cemetery, Willamette Wildlife) were approved 10-0 af-
ter discussion.  Peach Gallery:  Virgil is taking over responsibility for the radio loan 
to Project Homeless Connect.  Several members commented on the importance of 
supporting Project Homeless Connect.  Willamette Wildlife is providing ongoing crit-
ter rescue and bird support at the site.  Luper Cemetery is a historical spot and needs 
some work.  Last year Project Homeless Connect was given $1500.  The Fern Ridge 
Rotary Club wants to purchase books for reading enjoyment for local first graders.  
Board:  Jon S. requested the Fern Ridge Rotary request be removed for separate con-
sideration.  

Lara moved, Jon P. seconded, to donate $2500 to the Fern Ridge Rotary Club for 
books for first graders.  After discussion, the motion passed 9-0-1 (Jon S abstained).  
Peach Gallery:  This is a great project, it’s a large request and it’s in our neighbor-
hood.  Literacy is hugely important.  Board:  Jon S- the cause is worthy but with this 
item we will have given 25% of our budget at the first donation meeting so we should 
reduce the amount and consider additional giving in October.  The books are from 
Scholastic and the program is similar to a recent program in Springfield.  These books 
are for summer enjoyment reading and will benefit children in a disadvantaged com-
munity.  The club wants to give 500 books that cost about $5 each.  Chewie- the dona-
tion is higher than usual but these kinds of needs are harder to meet in our current 
society.  Lara- its 25% of our budget but we are already a quarter of the way into our 
financial year.

Budget
Treasurer’s Report:  Jon S- Are the profit and loss figures at the end of the report 

considered final?  Hilary- The figures are unadjusted management figures and will be 
accurate after the taxes are filed.

Anna moved, Katie seconded, to accept the Capital Project budget recommen-
dations for 2011.  After discussion the motion (as amended to a total of $59,100.85) 
passed by 10-0.  Grumpy read the capital project recommendations: ticket taking 

booths $734.85; wheelchair replacements $1780; Peach Gate repair $500; highway 
sign $2500; recording equipment $1150; Gazebo / Game Room $600; fence replace-
ment $1625; sink $100; battery cart replacements $550; Spirit Tower $500; Main Stage 
sound stage roof $850; Upper River Loop six-packs $3600; LED lanterns $1650 (use of 
reflectors and gel covers was mentioned, Peach Power is another funding source for 
propane replacements); Still Living Room and Memorial Garden $843; portable pres-
sure pump $700; Kimball film preservation $2000; defibrillators $3500; yurts $9000; 
Joyful Entrance $500; mycoremediation proposal $484; dump boxes $3200; step van 
conversion $3000; riding lawn mower $7100; Flowing Notes shower $2500; 4-wheel 
carts $4100; Shady Grove stage rebuild $800; fire extinguishers $300; WC Fields stage 
curtain $1034; water system improvements $600; and banners $600.  The total rec-
ommended budget is $56,400.85.  Peach Gallery:  Hilary- this was a light year for 
requests and there were a lot of smaller requests.  The Joyful Entrance request was 
reduced due to implementation questions, proposal details, and coordination issues 
with crew participation.  Chris, Rebecca- the plan to use Heritage Banners would be 
a wonderful way to continue showing off these high quality items and the stanchion 
idea makes that possible.  Kiwina- could there be more effort toward reuse and repair 
in order to reduce the budget?  Hilary- choices are up to the coordinators.  Indigo- the 
step van conversion is an example.  Lara (speaking as Recycling Crew co-coordina-
tor)- the Peach Power mycoremediation project could use existing available materi-
als; Recycling Crew was not consulted and this proposal could be reduced to about 
$150.  The Peach Power project planner needs my input about the location of the 
experiment to avoid conflict with Recycling Crew’s current operations on the Outer 
Mongolia compost platform.  Sheldon- The highway sign is a great thing and Rebecca 
deserves kudos for her work.  Mambo- fixing the six-packs is a wrong direction; we 
need to do more work on the humanure project.  Steve- it’s not clear how we do post-
Fair capital projects, our capital project system is event related.  As an example, the 
1953 Peach truck needing maintenance or replacement.  The six-pack work will be a 
big improvement over the existing structures and there are no good options in that 
neighborhood.  Tony- agreed with Mambo but the patron feedback about the toilet 
experience is not positive.  Chris- six banners and three stanchions, at $80 each, is bet-
ter than one stanchion for the Joyful Entrance project.  Joseph- experimentation and 
research should be supported.  Palmer- the highway sign is a good move; the green 
carts for the gators is a good move; the Peach truck is not dead yet!  Charlie- there is a 
bigger picture to keep in mind regarding the entrance; traffic and ambience crews are 
affected.  Grumpy- the entrance work needs more planning and coordination.  Board:  
LT- The yurt item is about 16% of this budget.  The needs for privacy and security are 
valid but Main Camp will be changing so these items will need to be moved.  Char-
lie- the yurts are portable.  Anna- asked about the battery cart.  Charlie- this is for 
the Gypsy stage and includes an inverter plus batteries.  Anna- regarding the pace of 
the humanure project, people are welcome to get involved; yurt procurement should 
have firm delivery plans; one entrance shade structure seems too little; step van road 
worthiness is important for parade work; the mycological efforts of the intern may 
have missed a recycling discussion; and green carts for gators will be helpful.  Jon P- 
the fact that the Peach Truck is from 1952 is a good reason to rehabilitate it; our iconic 
vehicles should be kept in operation; the joyful entrance work should be for more 
than one prototype, the aesthetic part of the work can be done without rerouting traf-
fic or disrupting operations.  Agreeing with Rebecca, the project should emphasize 
quality and have a strong visual impact; the project needs more leeway and a larger 
budget to make it bigger and more colorful.  Paxton- keep de-con in mind with these 
projects; fence building needs to consider the floods (fold-up style); six-pack repair is 
a good move but humanure is a better long term solution; the mycological project is 
partly funded by a grant and there may be some conditions and restrictions; the Far 
Side shower project should continue; the joyful entrance funding was cut back too 
much - it’s a work in process and the funding should be increased; Paxton asked for 
a friendly amendment to add $1500 for the Joyful Entrance item; it was accepted.  
Deane- indicated he was ready to offer second.  Jon S- requested that accessibility be 
addressed in the step van conversion.  Steve- agreed to see what can be done.  Deane- 
asked for a friendly amendment to add $5239 for the Far Side shower trailer.  The 
request was refused so Deane moved, Jon P seconded, to make the change.  Sheldon 
and Charlie- overall, due to the contract with Honey Buckets, we are better off to 
keep renting the Far Side shower facility at this time.  Deane withdrew the motion.  
Jack- for the record is not sold on the six-pack work.  Regarding the Joyful Entrance 
proposal, since this is in the parking lot area, it seems better to use the space for more 
serious messages, like the Iraqi shoes message a few years ago, than for pretty and 
beautiful so patrons are reminded we celebrate for the burden we bear.  Message 
oriented work is better than fluff that far out from the entrance.  It would be nice 
to reduce this budget by $10k and pare out some of these items but standard duty 
instead of heavy duty dump boxes may not be the place to cut.  Chewie- advocated 
for heavy duty dump boxes rather than standard.  Anna agreed about the impor-
tance of sturdiness.  Grumpy- these only get used for eight days per year.  Chewie 
asked for a friendly amendment to increase the dump box item by $1100.  Anna 
and Katie agreed, noting the buyer still has the latitude to stay with standard mod-
els.  Chewie- the mycoremediation project proposal is not clear and complete so it 
raises some concerns; the riding mower is necessary for the grass regimen we have 
chosen; shower repairs are needed; and about the entrance, certain people (e.g. Jay 
Hogan of Ambiance) were not available to help the planning, there are a lot of inter-
related issues and Path Planning is trying to do something.  Deane- Jay is on the Path 
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Planning committee.  Indigo- encouraged all those with approved projects to seek to 
hold down the actual costs; just because a certain amount has been approved doesn’t 
mean it needs to be spent.  Katie- resoundingly disagreed with Jack’s implication that 
art is fluff!  Art is not fluff, it’s what we are about and it’s healing.  We don’t have to 
be in people’s faces about what we need to be healed from, and healing cannot start 
one foot too soon.  Jon P- agreed with Katie and noted from day one the OCF has used 
art to draw the public into the issues.  Paxton- heavy duty dump boxes are for scrap 
metal and standard duty boxes are for recycling.

Old Business
Indigo moved, Paxton seconded, to appoint Marilyn Walker and McKenzie 

Heyler as Youth Stage co-coordinators.  The motion passed 10-0.
Indigo moved, Chewie seconded, to appoint Amy Wolfsen as Peach Pit Coordi-

nator.  The motion passed 10-0.
Indigo moved, Lara seconded, to appoint Brooks Quinn and Betsy McCluer as 

Prefair Kitchen Co-coordinators.  After discussion, the motion passed 10-0.  Lara 
and Charlie thanked the new coordinators for stepping up and the past coordinators 
for their service.  Charlie noted the kitchen changes are the culmination of a long 
process.  Jon S said thanks to the new kitchen coordinators for taking on the task and 
encouraged them to try to stay on budget in this difficult role.

Indigo moved, Lara seconded, to hire Tony Clementi for the position of Assis-
tant Manager.  After discussion, the motion passed 10-0.  Peach Gallery:  Tony- I’ve 
been coming to the Fair since 1989 so am relatively new.  Steve- Tony brings many 
tools to this job and this is a great decision.  Hilary- Tony brings us needed expertise 
with website work and other good experience.  Lucy- Tony looks good in a red-se-
quined dress!  Charlie- we were lucky to get several really well-qualified applicants.  
Board: Lara- there were lots of good applicants, lots of love, and we need to thank the 
personnel and hiring committee members for their extraordinary work.  Tony, I’m 
excited with this choice and have nothing but great things to say.  Katie- Tony, I just 
learned of this tonight; thank you, thank you, thank you, and I support your hiring.  
Jon S- I have some reservations but will vote in favor with the idea you will prove 
my reservations unfounded.  Chewie- we had excellent candidates; thanks Tony and 
everyone; I was on the hiring committee and it was very cool to be a part of this pro-
cess.  Jack- thanks to everyone for the effort this process takes; it was very well done.

Jack moved, Deane seconded, Operations Manager Charlie Ruff and President 
Jack Makarchek, negotiate and execute a property acquisition in consultation with 
Treasurer Hilary Anthony and the OCF attorney.  The motion passed 10-0.  Palmer- 
we understand the need for confidentiality but it’s hard to wait for news.

LT moved, Paxton seconded, all operational authority currently vested in the 
Executive Director transfer to the Operations Manager during the current vacancy 
in the Executive Director position.  During discussion the motion was amended to 
read “all operational authority currently vested in the Executive Director transfer 
to the Operations Manager during the current vacancy in the Executive Director 
position and until the first Board meeting in January 2012 with the exception of 
hiring, firing and employee evaluations which shall remain with the Board of Di-
rectors.”  The amended motion passed 10-0.  LT- there is no person currently hold-
ing the operational authority and performing the duties of the Executive Director 
position.  The Operations Manager can take on those functions and is authorized by 
this motion to undertake that work in the interim.  Peach Gallery:  Are the human 
resources responsibilities included?  The Executive Director role is an important part 
of the puzzle; this is a shift in the puzzle; and the position may come back.  The op-
erations manager, Charlie, is capable and trusted.  Does this motion take advantage 
of Charlie?  This motion should have more specifics in order to avoid loose ends.  
The ED job description has hiring, firing and evaluation responsibilities but the last 
contract doesn’t, should this be clarified in the motion?  The time line is not clear.  
This is an intermediate “stop-gap” measure.  We are saving money by not paying an 
ED, should there be a financial adjustment?  Someone needs to have the hire and fire 
authority or else the Board has it.  Someone must sign contracts, arrange publicity 
and supervise the other employees. Flexibility is required.  Board:  LT- the words 
“currently vested” in the motion are there to reflect the contractual duties.  The mo-
tion could be amended to add the words “with the exception of human resources 
management”.  Katie- pointed out the two relevant items in the PPPM regarding 
supervision.  There was general consensus that these authorities should remain with 
the Board of Directors.  LT- amended the motion to add “with the exception of hiring, 
firing and employee evaluations, which shall remain with the Board of Directors.”  
Jon S- asked for a friendly amendment to sunset this authorization effective the first 
Board meeting in January 2012 so this is not authorized in perpetuity.  Jon P- could 
we require the Board to review it in January 2012?  Jon S- a positive action to extend 
this authority next January is needed.  Anna- this is a much better motion now.

Anna moved, LT seconded, to accept the February 6, 2011 revision of the Peach 
Power Fund General Set Up and Administration charter.  After discussion, the 
motion passed 9-0-1 (Chewie abstained).  Indigo- the details were publicized in re-
cent meeting minutes.  Anna- this is an expansion, under the Peach Power fund, of 
how the Board can direct green ticket funds to the Peach Power fund and can sup-
port staff budgets through allocations from Peach Power green ticket revenues.  The 
Peach Power fund is for energy efficiency and conservation measures; programs for 
water efficiency and solid material efficiency; and conservation related to activities 
and resources.  LT- Anna has done a lot of work on this.  Anna- there are six or seven 
committee members with five active participants.  Lara- this will be a lot of work for 

the committee and more members could help.  Jon P- to be clear on the details, this 
assigns powers the Board already has.  Anna- the committee forms the funding plan 
for the Board and this motion makes it clear the makes it clear the committee recom-
mends to the Board of Directors who makes the decisions.  The areas the committee 
can consider for funding are expanded.  Chewie- appreciates the effort; this charter 
seems overly complicated and hard to understand.  Paxton- this continues the inten-
tion to direct money from green tickets to green purposes such as developing more 
energy conservation, testing and research. The money isn’t just for capital projects.  
Jack- there is a lot of money in this and it started as a green change line idea originally, 
then went to a Peach Power vehicle, which seems more empowering; in essence mak-
ing Peach Power do the work rather than being managed by the Board. This includes 
funds for transportation, reuse and recycle, pilot programs, and other good things 
for the environment.  Jon P- favors the ideas but has some reluctance about changing 
Board authority.

Katie moved, Anna seconded, the By-Laws of the Oregon Country Fair be amend-
ed as follows: 

1. ARTICLE I. NAME, OFFICE, MAILING ADDRESS 
The name of the corporation shall be The Oregon Country Fair.  Its registered of-

fice and mailing address shall be at 442 Lawrence Street, Eugene, Oregon 97401, or 
such other office or mailing address as established by the Board. 

2. ARTICLE IX: OFFICERS 
1. Officers.  Officers of the Fair shall be four: a President, Vice President, Secre-

tary, and Treasurer.  At the Board of Directors’ discretion, any officer position may be 
shared by one or more persons. 

6. Vice President.  In the event of the death of the President, the Vice President 
shall become President for the unexpired portion of the President’s term.  The Vice 
President shall have all the authority and powers of the President during any period 
of time that the Board determines the President is incapacitated. 

7. Removal.  Any officer may be removed with or without cause by a vote of the 
Directors at any meeting where prior notice has been given to the Board that the mat-
ter will be discussed. 

8. Resignation.  Any officer may resign by delivering written notice to the Secre-
tary. 

9. Vacancies.  Any vacancy in an office may be filled for the unexpired portion of 
the term by the Board.

After discussion, the motion passed 9-1 (Jon S opposed).  Peach Gallery:  The 
phrases “in the event of the death” and “is incapacitated” were discussed.  The 
method of selection of the Vice President was questioned.  The advancing age and 
mortality of the membership was mentioned.  It is important to groom replacements, 
just like coordinators.  Board:  Katie- the Vice President would be appointed by the 
Board in the same way as other officers.  Jon S- Determination of incapacitation seems 
reasonable but determining capacity to serve is not clear; the position should have a 
job and the By-Laws should encourage delegation of tasks.  Katie- the By-Laws are 
changed only as necessary to create the position and correct the outline numbering; 
the organization has grown and it is appropriate to have a Vice President so the Board 
will not have to make a leadership decision during a crisis.

Jon S moved, Deane seconded, to adopt the following service dog policy: “Ser-
vice dogs are allowed on site at all times.

A service dog is any dog that is individually trained to do work or perform 
tasks for the benefit of an individual with a disability, including a physical, 
sensory, psychiatric, intellectual, or other mental disability.  The work or tasks 
performed by a service dog must be directly related to the handler’s disability.  
Examples of work or tasks include, but are not limited to, assisting individuals 
who are blind or have low vision with navigation and other tasks, alerting in-
dividuals who are deaf or hard of hearing to the presence of people or sounds, 
providing non-violent protection or rescue work, pulling a wheelchair, as-
sisting an individual during a seizure, alerting individuals to the presence 
of allergens, retrieving items such as medicine or the telephone, providing 
physical support and assistance with balance and stability to individuals with 
mobility disabilities, and helping persons with psychiatric and neurological 
disabilities by preventing or interrupting impulsive or destructive behaviors.  
The crime deterrent effects of an animal’s presence and the provision of emo-
tional support, well-being, comfort, or companionship do not constitute work 
or tasks for the purposes of this definition.  Thus, companion dogs and thera-
py dogs are not considered service dogs and are prohibited from being on site.

An individual with a disability may be asked to remove a service dog from the 
Fair site if 

1) The animal is out of control and the animal´s handler does not take effective 
action to control it; or

(2) The animal is not housebroken.
If a service dog is properly excluded from the Fair site, the individual with a 

disability shall be given the opportunity to be on the Fair site without having the 
service animal on the premises.  

A service dog shall be under the control of its handler.  A service dog shall 
have a harness, leash, or other tether, unless either the handler is unable because 
of a disability to use a harness, leash, or other tether, or the use of a harness, leash, 
or other tether would interfere with the service animal´s safe, effective perfor-
mance of work or tasks, in which case the service dog must be otherwise under the 
handler´s control (e.g., voice control, signals, or other effective means).

A service dog will be prohibited from being on the Fair site when the dog’s 
behavior poses a direct threat to the health or safety of others.  For example, any 
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service animal that displays vicious behavior towards other guests or customers 
may be excluded. 

Fair staff shall not ask about the nature or extent of a person´s disability.  Fair 
staff may make two inquiries to determine whether a dog qualifies as a service 
dog.  Fair staff may ask if the dog is required because of a disability and what work 
or task the dog has been trained to perform.  Documentation shall not be required, 
such as proof that the dog has been certified, trained, or licensed as a service ani-
mal.  Fair staff will not make any inquiries about a service dog when it is readily 
apparent that a dog is trained to do work or perform tasks for an individual with a 
disability (e.g., the dog is observed guiding an individual who is blind or has low 
vision, pulling a person´s wheelchair, or providing assistance with stability or bal-
ance to an individual with an observable mobility disability).”

Discussion was not concluded before adjournment of the meeting.  There was 
no vote.

Jon S- this policy follows the American’s with Disabilities Act (ADA) guidelines 
that will take effect March 15th.  Peach Gallery:  Service dog determinations are a 
gray area.  Some may use this policy to try to bring an unnecessary dog to the event.  
There is no need for this policy if we just follow the law.  Noting concerns about 
the last paragraph of the proposed motion, Jon S amended the motion to remove 
the words “Service dogs are not permitted on the Fair site during non-public hours 
of the Fair, except for those service dogs accompanied by an individual with a dis-
ability who has proper overnight credentials.  In order to facilitate services to service 
dogs and their associated individual with a disability, the Fair requests but does not 
require that the associated individual inform the Fair that they will be bringing a 
service dog.”  The ADA directs credentialing of dogs but the only verification is if 
the person declares the dog to be a service animal.  Dogs are part of our society and 
the use of leashes, dog parks and poop bags are common.  Dogs are gifted aids for us 
and instead of pushing them away we should find a place for them at the Fair.  The 
permitted ADA questions are not all inclusive.  You may only ask “Are you disabled?” 
and “What service does the dog perform?”  A service dog, by definition, is trained 
to mitigate a disability.  The person must be disabled and the dog must be trained.  
The dog can be removed if there is a threat such as failure to clean up by the owner 
(a threat to health) or any aggressive act by the dog.  The animal can be removed but 
the person can return.  This is a good attempt at compliance but this is a big project.  
A core issue would be individuals who don’t play fair and may try to take advantage.  
Post Traumatic Stress Disorder sufferers might have a companion dog.  Jon S- clari-
fication is needed about companion dogs and therapy dogs that do not fit the ADA 
definition.  The motion was tabled.

Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned at 10:15pm.  The next Board meeting is on April 4, 

7pm at EWEB.  

Tentative agenda for the April Board meeting: Donation Requests for Mother 
Earth Festival, Bring Back the Bow, Earth Day Celebration, Cascadia Wildlands (ra-
dio loan), Eugene Storefront Art Project, Fern Ridge CAN, Truth in Recruiting; Main 
Camp check signers (Chewie); OCF Logo Jurying (Paxton); Dog Policy (Jon S); Board 
Liaisons (Indigo)*; Path Planning options (Chewie); Bi-Lingual Advertising (Anna); 
Clarifying Personnel Manual (Jon); Camping Crew (Chewie); Appoint Camping 
Crew co-coordinators John Burgess, Philip Guyette, Michael Connelly and Camping 
Crew members John Kassenbaum, Michael Millhime, Jeff Bandow and Bob Durnell 
(Chewie); Appoint vice-President (Katie); Change Line Donation for a Fall Social Jus-
tice film festival (Jack)

* Board Liaisons (Indigo) OCF By-laws, Article VII, section 5, Committees and Coor-
dinators:   The Board may appoint committees and delegate such authority to the committees 
as the Board deems necessary, proper or convenient for the effective, lawful and beneficial 
operation of the Fair.  Any committees so appointed shall report to the Board or to such other 
persons or committees as the Board may designate.  The Board shall remain responsible for 
ensuring that the committee function is properly performed.

Motion: In order to more effectively provide for an ongoing, two-way commu-
nication link between the Board of Directors and all its committees, I move that the 
following understandings and protocols for Board Liaisons to committee are clarified 
and established:

After the yearly BoD election, Board members will fill Board Liaison roles to each 
committee and serve for one year.

Individuals may serve as Board Liaison to a committee for consecutive years so 
long they are an active member of the BoD. 

Board Liaisons serve as a vital communications link between the BoD and com-
mittees.

Board Liaisons have the authority to share and disseminate information to the 
Board, as a whole, or their respective committees, as a whole, in order to help in 
policy deliberations.

Board Liaisons will make sure their respective committees fulfill their reporting 
responsibilities to the BoD.

It is the responsibility of the Board Liaisons to inform their respective committees 
of Board processes and how best to present issues and proposals to the Board.

When necessary, Board Liaisons will inform the Board of their respective     com-
mittee’s operating procedures and how best to approach their respective committees 
concerning an issue or policy. 

Unless so authorized by the Board or their respective committee, Board Liaisons 
will neither speak for the Board or their respective committee as a whole, but rather 
provide a summary of their understanding of each group’s position. 

Rules of confidentiality always apply to the information any Board Liaison shares.
Board Liaisons only have voting rights in a committee if they have also been ap-

pointed to the committee by a vote of the BoD, unless the committee as a whole 
agrees otherwise. 

If a BoD member is no longer acting as Board Liaison to a committee or is no 
longer sitting on the BoD, but remains interested in serving the committee, the in-
dividual may request an appointment by submitting a letter of interest to the BoD.

Committee Reports
The Elder’s Committee met in the OCF town office at 7 pm on March 3rd, a week 

later than normally scheduled due to the weather.  There were fifteen people in at-
tendance.

Thirteen applications for Elders status were reviewed and twelve of them were 
approved. One needs further information to complete it and the sender will be noti-
fied. This makes the total number of qualified and approved Elders five hundred and 
fifty three. (553)

 The Committee is reviewing the various jobs that have been established over the 
last several years to assist the Elders in planning The Still Living Room project, the 
Old Timers Picnic, the Meet and Greet Party and Elders Camping Area.  Having these 
various jobs defined and detailed has aided in finding qualified Elders willing to take 
on the tasks each year.

The Elder’s subcommittee on the Time Line project has begun gathering materi-
als for the next mural.  This one will cover the 90’s and will be displayed in the Still 
Living Room along with the other two murals, for the 2011 Fair.

The Committee reviewed the response to the Letter of Intent that was sent out to 
all qualified Elders in January.  So far there has been a good return response and this 
information will be supplied to Operations and Inventory when it is completed to 
assist in the Elders pass process for the 2011 Fair.

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on March 24th, at the town office 
at 7 pm.

The Path Planning Committee met on February 20th, at Alice’s with fifteen people 
in attendance. 

The Committee reviewed both the November 2010 and January 2011 minutes and 
after several noted corrections approved them for the record.  Copies of all these min-
utes are available at the OCF web site under the Path Planning link address. 

The Committee reviewed the subcommittee reports about Entrances and Long 
Range Planning. Committee members are expressing increasing concerns about the 
more we learn about fair improvements and expansions, the more obstacles we are 
encountering. 

The Committee members voted to review and redesign the Gypsy Way area to 
better reflect current concerns and re submit this new design to the Board for consid-
eration.

A detailed examination of what a Green Zone should be ideally was presented 
and this relationship was tem plated over the Gypsy Way area to give a clearer idea of 
what actually exists there today.  This was a very educational and interesting exercise 
for all persons present.

The Committee scheduled several sub-committee meetings to refine several de-
sign plans so they can be presented as soon as possible to the Board. 

The next regular Path Planning meeting will be on March 20th at Alice’s from noon 
to 3 pm. All interested parties are welcome to attend. 

Oregon Country Fair booth inventory report, March 2011: prepared by Steve 
Wisnovsky, OCF Site Manager, Justin Honea, OCF Registration Co-Coordinator and 
Kirk Shultz, OCF Construction Co-Coordinator. 

     This booth inventory is a March snapshot taken before the 2011 Registration 
Crew mailing and the booth feedback that results from that survey, so we don’t know 
yet (for instance) the status of “booth leaves of absence”, how many booths might be 
requesting a leave of absence, or how many might be returning from an LOA to keep 
their booth claim active. 

     We currently have about 10 to 12 booth spaces for the “1-year only” temporary 
booth allocation, which is about the bare minimum we’d like to have available.  All 
the available 1YO are small to very small, with limited if any camping space.  Several 
of the current 1YO booth locations are points of contention with their neighbors, and 
the 1YO crafters we place in these booths are sometimes made to feel unwelcome by 
the established locals.  If options were available, these locations might be phased out 
and converted to parks.

        There are also permanent booths that we need to find suitable replacement 
space for elsewhere.  Two are on the riverbank and losing work and camp space, and 
several others have requested relocation to areas with more traffic.  Unless a Leave 
of Absence booth becomes available, we do not have replacement/trade options for 
them.

     We do not have space for any more carts or strolling vendors.  We do not have 
any space available for new rest parks, dining areas or for resolving booth disputes.  
We do not have space options available for solving path crowding/pinch point is-
sues.  Any more infill efforts would require reducing or eliminating current uses. 

     This situation leaves staff with very little to work with as we begin our annual 
tasks, working with the OCF booth community to respond to their needs and to help 
create a functional Fair.


